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August 14,2014

Case Number 201400588

Re: Appeal Number
AP-2013-03851

Request Number 1211313

Office of Government Information Services
National Archives And Records Administration
Room 2510

8601 Adelphi Road

College Park, Maryland 20740-6001

Dear OGIS Staff,

As noted in your email dated June 6, 2014, you have received my
request for assistance. I sent the following documents in response to
your email on June 11, 2014, as well as a "Discovery Request " that was
prepared by my attorney.

FOIA Request dated March 23, 2013;

FBI Denial dated May 9, 2013;

Appeal received by US DOJ June 18, 2013; and
US DOJ Denial dated March 19, 2014.

Are you expecting anything else from me?
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I have not been contacted by an OGIS Facilitator or the FBL Is it

unreasonable for me to be expecting a meeting or Discovery Schedule?
What is the next step?

Although I have great respect for the work the FBI performs,

replying to FOIA requests does not appear to be a strong suite. In fact,
the entire Department of Justice has justly earned that reputation.

Regardless, the delays are preventing my company from contacting
those public housing agencies that have shown a desire to submit
fingerprints to the FBL This is costing my company business. This is
also potentially placing a vulnerable population in proximity to
convicted sex offenders. I can not think of a reasonable basis for the

DOJ/FBI delays, and I am of the opinion that reasonable people will
agree with me.

Please let me know, as soon as reasonably possible, what I should
be expecting during this process Additionally, has the OGIS ever had
a case that resulted in the FBI providing requested documents short of

a federal suit?

Thank you in advance,

b M )

Eric M. Lapp
President

Fingerprint Solutions

Attachment /76



